A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD ON FRIDAY 16TH JANUARY 1998 AT 7.30PM AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: - Messrs Flack, Chiverton, Redman, Dent, Councillor Onslow, West, Mrs Anderson, Mrs Jenkinson, Mrs Porter, One representative of the press, one member of the public and the Clerk.

96/70 Apologies for absence :- None

96/71 Minutes of the meeting held on 20th November 1997:- The minutes of the meeting were approved and signed as a true record by the Chairman.

96/72 Matters arising :-

96/68 It was noted that the recent Crematorium appeal had been turned down - The Planning inspector did not feel that they had proved a need!

96/73 Allotment Trustees :-

Mrs Jenkinson reported that due to recent changes two trustees were needed.

Mrs Tina Summers and Mrs Jill Eaves have been approached and are happy to take up these positions if the Parish Council agree.

The Parish Council agreed unanimously.

96/74 Correspondence:-

- 1. HCC Traffic calming copy letters sent x 3
- 2. LPC Forest rd speeding problems
- 3. Mrs Groves Tourist sign for Greatham
- 4.. Nash Vann Hooker Old Church
- 5. RSOPA Annual inspection
- 6. Mr Beaumount Partners magazine
- 7. Village Hall Committe Grant
- 8. Mr Foster Family Crypt
- 9. CAH Village Apprisal
- 10. Natwest Bank Bank statement
- 11. HAPTC Locum service
- 12. HCC Temporary road closure
- 13. EHDC Registar of Electors alterations
- 14. EHDC A-Z of services and standards
- 15. EHDC Appeal West fork x 2
- 16.EHDC grant application
- 17. EHDC Precept Notification

96/75 Circulation :-

- 1. EHDC 12 X Newsbrief
- 2. EHVS Newsletter
- 3. DFEE Research report 21
- 4. HAPTC Parish transport plan.
- 5. Millennium Green Still a chance.
- 6. HCC Proposed traffic calming
- 7. HAPTC Bulletin 185 x 7
- 8. EHDC Central area draft agenda.
- 9. NALC Local council review.

96/76 Finance :-

Since the last meeting the PCC has been sent a cheque for £400.00 for maintaince of the churchyard.

Two cheques for expenses incurred by attending the crematorium appeal.

£10,00 for the distribution of the traffic calming leaflets to each household by local paper boys.

Mr Flack proposed that the precept for 98/99 should be £5000.00, But Mrs Anderson proposed that we only increase it to £4,000.00 this was unanimously agreed.

The following donations were agreed :-

The village hall committee had applied for a grant of £500.00, it was agreed to increase their donation to £500.00 for one year only.

Village Hall Committee	£500.00	L'abri	£50.00
PCC	£150.00	LUPIN	£25.00
Rainbows	£ 50,00	Brownies	£50.00
Alton CAB	£ 80,00	Whitehill & Bordon CAB	
Petersfield CAB	£ 80.00		£ 80,00
Maintaince of old churchyard		£200.00 (payable in may)	

Two new donation requests were agreed :-

East Hants Victim Support £25.00 Stonham housing with care £50.00

It was agreed to continue to support the maintaince of the churchyard by a donation of £450.00 payable in september.

96/77 Planning:-

F33054/05/FUL - Pool room and conservatory, new staircase and study to replace greenhouse, Greatham Moor, Greatham.Hants.

F22728/005 - Retrospective application - change of use of barn from agricultural to storage - Barn at Golds farm, Farnham rd. Greatham.

GRANT TEMPORARY PERMISSION

F32738/04/FUL - Temporary permission to extend tea room opening hours to 10am - 12.30pm & 2pm - 5pm Saturdays, Sundays and Bank holidays.

NO OBJECTION

List of all planning in East Hants 14th November 1997 - 8th January 1998

96/78 Village Appraisal:-

Mrs Anderson was pleased to report that she has had some good feedback from the recent article she put in the Parish magazine about forming a stirring group and setting up a village appraisal.

It was decided to hold a public meeting in March possibly the 5th if the hall was available.

The boundary change was discussed and it was agreed to ask for the land opposite the Silver Birch public house on the petersfield rd to be changed from Whitehill to Greatham. Mr Flack said he would visit EHDC for more detailed maps and apply for the change.

96/79 Traffic Calming:-

Mr Flack is still waiting for Mr Soutar from HCC to get back to him with a progress report on the traffic calming trails.

Mrs Porter asked if it was possible for a district or county councilor to write to the press defending the traffic calming trails as it has had some bad press lately.

96/80 Next Meeting:-

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Friday 20th March 1998 at 7.30pm in the village hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.40pm

AIRMAN DATE 20 3 95